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Vesterheim Continues to Implement Plans for Campus Updates
  
DECORAH, Iowa —Vesterheim, the National Norwegian-American Museum and Folk Art School, is excited to begin a new phase of campus renovation plans in mid-February after receiving the endorsement of the Decorah's Historical Preservation Commission, Planning & Zoning Commission, and City Council.  

These renovations include the removal of a series of buildings, known as the “Cary Buildings,” on the north side of Water Street between the museum's Westby-Torgerson Education Center and the museum's Dayton House. In the coming weeks, construction fencing for safety will surround the buildings, and the sidewalks will be blocked for pedestrian traffic. 

“These changes are part of an ongoing collaboration to grow Vesterheim as a regional and national destination and will make way for future possibilities,” Vesterheim President/CEO Chris Johnson said. “They will help the museum meet increased exhibit and programming needs and unite the museum's various buildings into a cohesive campus,” he continued. 

Vesterheim has been engaged in a comprehensive, long-range planning process with Snøhetta, the renowned international architecture and landscape architecture firm. Goals of the plan include improving the visitor experience, adding exhibit and event space, and strengthening the museum’s outreach to the local Decorah community and campus visitors, as well as engaging the international community through digital initiatives. 

Vesterheim has worked with contractors to salvage a selection of materials from the buildings and one substantial interior brick wall will be rehabilitated.
Vesterheim, the National Norwegian-American Museum and Folk Art School, welcomes people of all ages and backgrounds to engage in the conversation of the American immigrant journey through the lens of the Norwegian-American experience. Vesterheim offers innovative and interactive exhibits, classes, and programs, both at the dynamic campus and park in scenic Decorah, Iowa, and online at vesterheim.org and Vesterheim social media. For more information on exhibits, classes, programs, tours, membership opportunities, and ways to donate and volunteer, connect at vesterheim.org, (563) 382-9681, and Vesterheim, 502 W. Water St., P.O. Box 379, Decorah, IA, 52101-0379. 
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